DRAFT

MINUTES OF 

QUENDON & RICKLING PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
 HELD ON WEDNESDAY   16th December 2015


PRESENT:



Alan Price (Chairman)


Brandon Chapman



Tony Jones



Sally Kitcat



Lindy McDermott


Chris Phillips


Sue Phillips (Parish Clerk)


Cllr. N. Hargreaves



Cllr. R. Gooding



Sue Joannou (Parish Clerk w.e.f. 4.1.2016)


1 Member of the Public

161.
Dispensations/Declaration of Interest  BC declared a non pecuniary interest in item 21b(i) on the Agenda.
162.
Apologies for Absence  Cllr. Joanna Parry
163.
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 18th November 2015  These had been circulated and approved and were signed by the Chairman as a true record.  
164.
Matters arising from the Minutes of  18th November 2015 meeting:  Nothing noted
165.  Public Participation  Nothing noted. 
AP said he had been contacted by Andrew Taylor, UDC, who had advised that, contrary to previous correspondence, three street names are required for the Foxley development, and only the suggestion of Bluebell can be accepted.  Living relatives of William Winstanley and Dick Barratt cannot be traced and therefore these suggestions do not meet the UDC criteria for street naming.  AP had advised that the original cricket related names put forward by the developers are not acceptable to the PC as they have no real relevance to the development.  

It was agreed that a “local plant” theme should be followed and the names “Oxlip” and “Snowdrop” should be put forward.
166.  It was noted that despite various representations from the PC in respect of applications for the site, conditional approval had been given in respect of application UTT/15/3104/FUL (Land opposite Old Kings Head Removal of Condition 1 attached to permission UTT/15/1481/FUL).   AP asked Cllr. Hargreaves if there is a process which should be followed for the PC to complain about the handling of the applications.  AP will meet with Cllr. Hargreaves to discuss the background.

167.  
Cllr. Hargreaves advised that there will be a District Councillors’ Surgery at the Tenants Forum Open Surgery to be held on 6th January 2016 in Quendon Village Hall.  The Clerk agreed to put posters in the notice boards. 
168.    Finance
The Clerk had circulated information regarding the new Audit Regime.  It was agreed Q&R PC would opt in to the Sector Led Body Audit Procurement (nothing to be done). 

169.   The Clerk had circulated a budget sheet for 2016/17.  It was generally felt that the total budget for the next year should remain at £12,500 meaning a precept requirement of £11,530 net of the UDC LCTS Grant of £970.  These figures will be confirmed at the next meeting to be held on 27th January 2016.  The document should be signed and returned to UDC by 29th January 2016.
170.   The Clerk reported the following outgoings since the meeting on 18th November 2015:-
Cheques to be authorised
A & J Lighting (Annual contract)





 580.61
Postage






     6.48
CPRE Membership





   36.00
EALC (training)





   15.00
UDC – 2015 Election Costs





 103.37



Clerk’s Salary (December)





 343.20









1,084.66
EON Payment (December)






                 31.66
Total Payments

        


   


1,116.32
Lloyds current account balance at last meeting

         £24.694.33
Less total payments






   

1,116.32
Add

Contribution from neighbouring parishes for PRoW Course

      30.00

UDC Funding





    140.00

Projected balance at end December



         £23,748.01






The payments listed above were unanimously authorised.  
171.  Sue Joannou (the new Clerk) advised that she had attended the EALC Training Course on the Transparency Code.  She noted that there is funding available for various things to enable PCs to meet the legal requirements (e.g. training costs, website costs, staff costs for publicising the required information).   The deadline for the current claim period is 31st January 2016.  She will forward details.
172.  It was noted that the Clerk had been advised by UDC that they had received an invoice from ECC in respect of the VAS which was put in in 2014.  UDC will re-send the invoice to Q&R.  At the time the VAS was installed it was agreed that the PC should only pay a maximum of £4k.  This matter will be followed up when the invoice is received and in the meantime Cllr. R. Gooding asked that a copy be sent to him.

173. Correspondence An update and Christmas greetings had been received from Support4Sight acknowledging the donation made at the beginning of the year. 
174.   Action for Family Carers  The Clerk had circulated the information received and had also passed the information to the Editor of the LINK and to the person setting up a Group for Carers in the Parish.
175.  Essex Fire Service & Essex Police Service Volunteer Scheme  The Clerk had circulated the information provided regarding the new Volunteer Scheme being launched and also sent the information to the Editor of the LINK.  
176.  Councillor Vacancy  It was noted that the UDC Officer had confirmed there had been no calls for an election and therefore the PC should co-opt to fill the vacancy.  It was suggested that the vacancy be advertised on the Q&R website and the local Facebook page.  Sue Joannou will speak to Stephanie Bridgewater regarding the use of Facebook.

177.   Update on Forums/Presentations Nothing noted
178.  Training  The Clerk confirmed that a  Planning Course has been arranged for 18th January 2016.  
179.  Joint Replacement Waste Local Plan – Newport Quarry  It was noted that a response had been sent objecting to the proposal, citing the concerns raised by Newport PC and the impact of additional traffic on the B1383.
180.  Bus Shelters/Litter Bin  The new bus shelter is in situ.  CP had contacted the Waste Department at UDC and they will recommend the most suitable litter bins.  It is possible that the  bin nearest to the old bus stop may be moved.  The Village Hall Committee will need to be consulted on the eventual siting.  
181.  Broadband  BC advised that he had not received any feedback from the meeting held on 9th December 2015 which he was unable to attend.  The Superfast Map shows that Q&R will be included in Phase 2 which should be completed by June 2019.
182.  Village Plan  BC advised that the Action Plan is being refined.  It is anticipated that this will be put on the Q&R website and published in the LINK at the end of January.  Limited copies will be available, but it will not be sent to every household. The VP Committee will talk to Christine Osbourne regarding the possible launch of the Action Plan in early February.  Volunteers are still needed for the project going forward.
183.  Community Services  There was no update on specific issues but it was agreed that a Surgery should be held at all future Coffee Mornings with a Parish Councillor present.
184. Parish “Twinning”   No decision was taken on whether to proceed with the suggested twinning of the Parish of Quendon & Rickling with Fougerolle du Plessis in France.  It was agreed that more information is needed as to funding/potential benefits.  Sue Joannou said she would speak to the School Headmistress to ascertain if there would be any interest from the School.  
185.
PRoWs
Footpath Survey BC had circulated a copy of the Footpath Survey which he and SK had compiled.  It was noted that a map needs to be attached to the document.
186.
Highways
The Clerk had circulated the ECC request for LHP Schemes for 2016/17.  It was agreed that a possible project could be a new footpath along the B1383.   The Clerk had written to Highways Dept. asking for a response to the request for the Rangers to clear the path but an answer had not been forthcoming.  BC said he would follow this up and asked that the Clerk re-send the relative request forms.
187.  The Clerk noted that she had again spoken to UDC regarding the crumbling wall at the right hand side of Thistley Crescent, as she had been advised in August that a works order had been raised.  It appears that this order was overlooked and is being raised again.  She also asked for clarification as to ownership/responsibility of the left hand side wall as UDC had advised in August that this was being investigated by their Legal Dept.  A response is awaited.   
188.  CP advised that he had been contacted by a resident regarding the parking situation at Waterbutt Row.  After some discussion it was agreed that AP would prepare a leaflet to be delivered to residents in the Waterbutt Row area inviting them to a PC meeting to discuss a solution to the problem
189.  New Street Names  This item had been discussed under item 165 above.
190.  Local Plan  The PC had met to consider the document in detail and a response had been formulated and sent.  This can be viewed on the UDC website.
191.  Planning
a)     Quendon & Rickling Planning Policy  CP had updated and circulated his draft incorporating some of the suggestions put forward. It was noted that there may be some final refinements required and a further draft will be circulated. 
b)     Applications
i)      UTT/15/3602/HHF & UTT/15/3603/LB The Priory, Cambridge Road

        Partial conversion of Barn into residential accommodation
It was noted that on the face of it there would be no reason to object to the application if this is only to increase living accommodation and does not impact on the immediate neighbours.  BC said he would visit the applicant before making formal comment.
It was noted that the Clerk had received e-mail notification of application UTT/15/3702/HHF (Rickling House, Cambridge Road – Retrospective planning permission for erection of perimeter fence) but the hard copies of the documents had not yet been received.  The response date is 12th January 2016.  The Clerk will pass the documents to the Planning Representatives as soon as they are received.
c) Decisions

i)   UTT/15/3030/FUL Yew Tree Cottage 
A resident from Greys Hollow had sent the PC copies of correspondence in respect of efforts to have the appeal decision overturned.  He had noted there had been a flaw in the process and felt that comments regarding drainage in the area had been overlooked. He also felt it unjust for any member(s) of the public to have to pay legal fees to counter a Planning Inspectorate decision 

Cllr Gooding advised that the decision may have been outside the planning inspectorate remit and may be part of the building regulations which is separate.  BC will report back to the resident.
ii)  UTT/15/3104/FUL  Land Opposite the Old King’s Head

This had been discussed under item 166 above.
d)  Trees  - None noted
e) UDC – Breach of Planning Nothing noted
192.   Agenda Items to be included at Next Meeting,  Wednesday, 27th January 2016:
Donations & Funding, Highways LHP Applications, Waterbutt Row Parking
The meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.
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